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“Babinda the Umbrella Town “

SunsHINE mihe RAIN

“The Presidents Notes “
Debra Quabba

Hello Everyone,

Well it’s finally here!! Wonderful rain! It’s surprising how much we actually miss it when it doesn’t happen for a
while. But I suppose it won’t stop now that it’s has. Are we ever happy!

Last month saw our Annual General Meeting and as you would be able to gather I have been re-elected President for
another year. Marg Moller is 1% Vice President, Maureen Raddatz is second Vice President, Cathryn Spertino is Sec-
retary and Peter Carnsew is Treasurer, congratulations and thankyou for staying involved in our organisation. My
Presidents report is printed in this edition of the newsletter to give you some idea of the things we have been doing
over the last 12 months.

I am becoming increasingly annoyed about the amount of litter that is surfacing in our community. Cigarette butts,
automatic teller machine receipts, empty softdrink cans to name a few. Babinda did not just happen to be a Tidy
Town we have worked hard to make it this way. Let’s not allow our town to descend into untidiness and increasingly
have to work to turn it around again.

On a brighter note our volunteers have come up with another successful Pink Ribbon Morning Tea. Thankyou to all
who contributed and took the time to ensure our morning tea was a great success. (More on our Morning Tea inside)

We have also started our Q150 interviews this week to be uploaded to our Website (once it’s created) we are looking
forward to the completion of this project and hearing about peoples experiences.

With the wet weather about please drive safely.
Stay safe
Debra

We will be printing an article written by Mr George Jago, local historian about research that he has done
regarding how Babinda got its name. We will be running the article over two months, as it is quite a long
article. It is interesting to note the time and effort taken by Mr Jago in the pursuit of discovering the truth.

Rainfall for the Month of October Disclaimer:
All articles in this magazine are printed in good faith for the community
Bellenden Ker - Top Station - 189mm and do not necessarily represent the views of the Babinda District
Year to Date - 5903.2mm Community Association Inc (aka Babinda Taskforce). The Taskforce

accepts no responsibility for these articles.

Bellenden Ker - Bottom Station - 172.4mm

Year to Date - 4104.2mm Errors and Omissions:
While every care is taken in the publication of advertisements and

articles, Babinda News cannot be held responsible for omissions or
errors or their subsequent effects.

Babinda Rainfall - 129.6 mm
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Police News

* The past month has been quite a busy one
for us here at the Station. Probably most
concerning of all is the fact that we have
uncharacteristically had two break and enters reported
along with an attempted break and enter. On the
03/10/2009 in the early hours persons have attempted to
enter the rear of the Bakery by jemmying the roller
door, however entry was not gained. At this stage police
have identified a number of persons of interest in rela-
tion to this and the matter has been forwarded to In-
nisfail CIB for their attention. Secondly a farm shed at
Bellenden Kerr was entered sometime over the past
three weeks with power tools and a parts wash basin
stolen. On this occasion the owner was away at the time
and investigations are continuing. Lastly sometime over
the weekend of the 30/10/2009 unknown persons have
forced entry to the aquatic centre before taking a small
amount of cash and causing an amount of damage to the
office area. This matter is also still being investigated.

Please if anyone has any information in relation to these
matters can they contact the station. Information can be
provided anonymously and of course any information
can be provided in full confidence. Furthermore these
incidents provide a timely reminder to everyone to be
extra vigilant with their property security. I also ask that
we all keep our eye out for suspicious activity within
our community and report it to police so that we can
keep Babinda such a great place to live.

On one last note you may have noticed police from
Babinda and Innisfail Traffic regularly conducting radar
in the 60 zone on the Bruce Highway through town
lately. Unfortunately we are regularly detecting some
very high speeds in this zone (over the 100kph mark)
and motorists don’t seem to be heeding the speed limit.
With these idiots on the road, please be vigilant when
using the intersection and ensure that you leave yourself
plenty of time to pull out into the traffic. Remember not
everyone values their safety on the road like you do.

Until next month
Stay Safe
Gerard BRADY

NEWS FROM BABINDA S E S

from Don Lawie
The Flood and Cyclone Season has officially com-
menced and we are urging people to be prepared.
We are willing to help anyone, particularly those
who may be new to the area, with advice and some
assistance : we are having an afternoon at our SES
building in Howard Kennedy Drive on Saturday
14 November from 1 pm. We have a supply of
hessian sandbags , and a pile of sand behind the
building. People are welcome to collect some bags
for later or to fill now — be aware that they do rot
when filled and can always be filled when the rain
starts. We also have pamphlets detailing what sup-
plies should be stockpiled at this time of year.
Come along — there is no charge at all for this ser-
vice.

We have a number of small motors — chainsaws,
generators and the like, which require regular
maintenance. Russell, our usual maintenance man
is working out of Queensland. Is there somebody
out there who would like to take on the job of look-
ing after these machines? Joining SES would be an
advantage but such person would not be expected
to go on activations. We are forming a Service
Team to match our Welfare Team to back up the
active “Grunts” in the unit — every member is valu-
able to the Team as a whole. Interested? Ring
Shirley, our Local Controller on 40 672345 and
have a chat. You’ll never regret it!!

Contribution Closing Dates for
Babinda News

December 3rd 2009

February 5th 2010
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‘e Using safe products
. » Termite inspections & treat
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¢ Free quotes & advice
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4067 5353

0407 187 405

. Mark Richards Pest Control
.. 89183 Bruce Hwy _Fig_ Tree Creek 2870
QBSA Lic 730748 QId Health Lic PFAT 0 10916 -
Bmail mrich6l@hotmailicom




Cairns Regional Council Notes
By Paul Gregory

'Hi from CRC.

An issue of real concern recently has been the direction from the State Government
egarding the abolition of River Trusts and Drainage Boards. The Trusts will disap-
pear with the repealing of the River Trust Act 1940, due to happen mid next year. I
attended an LGAQ Executive meeting in Brisbane late last month where this develop-
ment was part of the agenda for discussion, followed the next day by the AGM of the
State Council of River Trusts, again a forum where this item was a main point of discussion.

As aresult of these two meetings, it is proposed to form a group consisting of members from the River
Trusts, Local Government Association of Queensland, Department of Infrastructure and Planning and the
Department of Environment and Resource Management to have input into the new Local Government Act.
The reason for this action is that the State has indicated that the way to continue the work of Trusts is via
the local council. The councils do have the necessary mechanisms to do this work, but currently lack the
legislated power that is in the River Trust Act now. Some of these powers are around the capacity to mobi-
lise quickly after flooding events, Section 11's which are to do with the transfer of "ownership" of riparian
land, the power to enforce a precept on the local government (a demand for an annual funding amount, in
the case of CRC $200,000) and the requirement of a contribution from from the riparian landholder. If
these powers can be amalgamated into the new Local Government Act, then this problem could most likely
be dealt with, but the time for this is right now. Similarly, the issue of Drainage Boards needs to be dealt
with concurrently.

I am heavily involved with this and will keep interested parties involved as we progress. It is important that
the work of both Trusts and Drainage Boards continues in our super wet belt of North Queensland.

Cheers Paul.”

. . BABINDA COMMUNITY CAROLS NIGHT
Drive with your

LIGHTS ON in the RAIN! 7.00PM SUNDAY 6TH December

State School Great Hall

Phone Russell on 4067-1757 (evenings) if you

Would like to present an item.

AMBULANCE NEWS

Welcome, another month gone. Firstly | wanted to remind people of the Dengue information session we
are having at the Spirit of Babinda Hall on November 12, 12 00. It should be very interesting with the
researchers at James Cook University sharing their wealth of knowledge with us. It is free of charge and
should take less than an hour. My thanks to the members of the Babinda Local Ambulance Committee
(LAC) who are helping out with the organisation of this talk. If you are free come along.

We are selling tickets at $ 1 each in a Christmas hamper that will be drawn at the Christmas in Babinda
night. The tickets are raising money to purchase new training equipment for the ambulance - we also
sometimes utilise this equipment with the firies and hospital staff. You may see some LAC members
selling tickets throughout the month up the street. You can also have a chat to them or myself or Peter if
you are interested in joining the Babinda LAC.

On a sad note Dr Anila Reddy is leaving us. It is a sad day for the town when a highly accomplished doc-
tor leaves. He has been a great help to the ambulance and is held in high regard by everyone | have
spoken to. | have had family members treated by Dr Reddy during the recent winter illness and he has
been thorough, caring and has a great bed side manor. Sometimes you don't realise how much you miss
something until it has gone. The only good news is that there is a shortage of doctors everywhere and he
will continue to help hundreds of people

wherever he relocates to.

Keep safe on the roads in this drizzly weather.
Until next time
Justin Cairns




How Babinda Got Its Name
By George Stanley Jago

When the railway line was extended from Harvey Creek to Babinda Creek in 1910, the stop at Weinert’s Creek was
known by that name, and the terminus on the southern side of Babinda Creek, was call Babinda Creek. The popula-
tion of the area was about 100 and the business centre of Babinda Creek Hotel, WJ Munro’s Butcher Shop and Da-

vies & Stopp’s General Store, were all on the eastern side of the road and the southern side of Weinert’s Creek.

With the passing of the Sugar Works Act of 1911, money was authorised, and advanced, to build a sugar mill in the
Babinda Creek area, to open up the lands of the Russell River. Tenders were called and work commenced in 1914,
and it was ready for crushing when the mill commenced on 15" September 1915, to crush 47014 tons of cane for the
1915 season. With the building on the mill, land was required for a town to house the workers and their families.
Land was resumed from Portions 422, 383 and 46V and the resumed land was called Potion 12. This was then subdi-
vided into 14 sections, which in turn were re-subdivided into allotments. Areas were set aside for a school and a hos-
pital, and government departments such as Police and Court House, and Post Office. This land then became known
as the “Township of Babinda” and became administered by a town agent. The first public auction of land in this
township was held on 13™ May 1915.

Owners of land adjacent to the town also got in to the act. JJ Parry subdivided land in Portion 46V, called it
“Hollywell” and, had an auction on 30™ April 1915 — before the Township auction. JE Christian subdivided land on
the eastern side of the Cairns Road and WJ Munro subdivided land to become Martin St. The railway line was ex-
tended to Moolaba (Pawngilly) and the stop on Weinert’s Creek became known as Babinda — creek being dropped
from the name. So the town was named after the creek.

On 1% September 1881, Isaac Duffin, Bailiff of Crown Lands, issued a Proclamation giving a description of a block
of land as:- “Commencing at a tree marked M on a road from Cairns to Johnston where it crosses a creek called
O’Connell Creek, thence down the north bank of the creek about 80 chains thence N thence W to a road thence S
along road to a point of connect to contain 640 acres. O’Connell Creek is between three and four miles southerly
from Frenchman’s Creek is a broad sandy creek with very little water in it.

This block of land in Portion 422, and the Proclamation was issued in response to Application to Lease before Sur-
vey, made by Michael O’Connell, Postmaster at Cairns. The lease was granted to O’Connell on 7™ August 1883, but
he forfeited it on 29" May 1890. In 1891 Portion 422 was proclaimed into 4 sub-divisions of approximately 160
acres each. Karl Weinert then made Application to Lease before Survey, of the northern section of 160 acres, and
this was granted on 4™ January 1892 after the survey by T Behan was completed on 21% November 1891. Part of this
land became part of the Township of Babinda. The southern part of Portion 422 became known as 422A.

South across the creek was another large tract of land. It was called Portion 460 after the number on the Application
to Lease before Survey made by William Henry Pettett, address given as Cairns. This application was 12" October
1883, approval on 14" November 1883, and a lease issued on 18" January at an annual fee of 128 pound ($256), but
was forfeited on 25™ August 1886. On a letter dated 7% June 1886 from Pettett requesting forfeiture of this lease, he
stated that the land was on Babinda Creek, and his address shown on the letter was ‘Babinda — Nyngan NSW.’

William Henry Pettett when he applied for the lease, gave his address as Cairns as it was necessary to be a Queen-
sland resident. He later gave his postal address as C/- Geo Newman, Aloomba, and his occupation as ‘Gentleman’.
He actually was a co-owner in the partnership of Pettett and Cameron who owned a sheep station called Babinda
about 15 kilometres from Nymagee, which was the nearest Post Office. The Station buildings are at Latitude 31.56
Longitude 146.29. Babinda Lookout is at Lat 31.57 Lon 146.3, and this may be Babinda Hills. Babinda is in the
County of Flinders as shown on an 1892 Geographical Encyclopaedia. The 1882 stock return from Cobar district,
showed ‘New Babinda’ owned by Pettett and Cameron as having 13100 sheep. However, the 1883 return shows that
the ‘Babinda station’ owned by Pettett and Cameron, had 25 horses, 50 cattle, and 12295 sheep grazing on 50000
acres. It would thus seem that the name of Babinda came from NSW. ‘Babinda’ station in the Wellington District
was in existence from at least 1866, as it is listed as owned by Morehead and Young with an area of 64000 acres
with a grazing capacity of 4000 sheep. In the same year ‘Babinda N’ is listed exactly the same. Is this one or two
stations?

To be continued next month.............coeeenene.




RSL NEWS

Well, the new hall has been finished. No doubt there will be seven or eight teething problems for us to sort
out. In order to sort them out to the satisfaction of all, we need to find a citizens management committee.

You, the people of Babinda, under the auspices of the RSL, built the Hall destroyed by Larry. Although
this new hall has been paid for by insurance, Australia wide RSL contributions and generous public
Donations, you still retain a moral ownership.

We expect the new hall to meet our needs into the foreseeable future. But to meet our collective needs, we
must know what they are. That’s where the Citizens/Peoples Management Committee comes in. Aside
from providing a venue for social events, what else is wanted?

Licensing Laws forbid the bringing of alcohol by individuals. To comply with the law, several members of
Lions have, at Lions expense completed the required courses to allow the proper & legal presentation of
alcoholic liquor.

A new lift is on order from Europe to give disabled access to the Mezzanine balcony. The mezzanine will
also accommodate an office for the RSL and offices for government employees handling any emergency
event.

Neither Federal nor State government, despite promises made in Babinda immediately after cyclone Larry
has contributed a cent to the cost of the new hall. They did however, insist that the design provide for
emergency evacuation needs: number of toilets, showers, power generation, water and catering along with
stores. Needless to say, the cost escalated. No doubt governments will to pay a generous monthly rent for
the conditions we have provided.

And so, good people, we aging RSL members are appealing for your help in setting up your management
committee. Things to be considered include insurance, hire fees, event scheduling, venue cleaning,
provision for maintenance to name a few.

Those interested will be most welcome and should leave their name & contact number with the
Babinda TaskForce.

Cheers
Errol Wiles.
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Pink Ribbon Morning Tea

We are pleased to advise that our . )
fundraiser for Breast Cancer on Xmas in Babinda
Wednesday 28™ October raised $214 4th December
in sales of pens and ribbons etc and | it bbb
$520 in morning tea sales, a total of  [f o 3

$734. We would also like to thank

Balbi’s Bakery for the donation of

bread and the cake to make our lamingtons and
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Wendy at Babinda Meat Mart for heavily discount- CLOTHING MANUFACTURER,

ing a slice. Maureen donated a Pink Ribbon pen, We specialise in
which was won by Noreen Stevens and Edge Away School ‘J%.’ea,zr,E Couegfa \gear, Polo Tops

: . awso aval M

dona’Fed' a Bath Set, Whlch was won by. Carmen ,VI' In-house embroidery, Screen Printing,

carioli. Congratulations to everyone involved it Transfer letters and numbers.

was a great morning, anq it was fabulous_to see Lot 1 Lander Close, oh/Fax: 40675197

everyone dressed in pink for the occasion. DEERAL v Mob: 0419776201
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Left to Right : Ann-Marie Edwards (FNQ Regional Officer), Margaret Maloney (Tr-asur!e), ,
Dian Lock (Vice President), Margaret Palmer (Roster), Annasticia Palaszezuk (Minister Qld. Gov.),
Margaret Bayne (President), Curtis Pitt (Local Member) Denise Irwin (Secretary)

On the 21st. of October, BMOW volunteers, past and present, attended our party to
celebrate 25 years of service to our community. ~ We were privileged to have member for
Disability & Multicultural Services Ms.Annasticia Palaszczuk and representative
’ for Mulgrave Curtis Pitt joining us.
Some History of BMOW

On the 24th Sept. 1984 the first Meals were delivered to the people of

—/ % Babinda by Kaye Omodei & Hilda Butler. The Volunteers were delivering 5 days
a week driving to Gordonvale to pick up 2 or 3 meals. After awhile it was decided to deliver
only 3 days a week. Babinda still coming under the umbrella of Gordonvale service. Due o a
flooding of the highway in 1986, Babinda Hospital undertook to cook the meals. and in 1992,
Marg Moller held a meeting to start Babindas’ own service, independent of Gordonvale. That
first management committee consisted of, Betty Satchwill (President), Amy Walters
(Treasurer/Roster), and Marg Moller (Secretary/co-ordinater),
Betty has become our 1st.volunteer to complete 25 years. Many have completed 20 years
Congratulations to those people. Well done. Many thanks to all our volunteers and to our
hospital kitchen staff who work tirelessly in the background. ‘

Todays committee consist of Margaret Bayne (President) Margaret Maloney (Treasurer)
Denise Irwin (Secretary), Margaret Palmer (Roster), and Dian Lock (Vice President).

Jll HAVE A 60 AT VOLUNTEERING Margaret Bayre

~ Volunteering is a positive and rewarding If you don't drive we can pair you up with a
role for the people who take it on. BMOW | driver. Find out just how satisfying it can be.
are always seeking people who can help by If you can help please phone our Secretary
delivering meals on Monday or Wednesday | Denise Irwin 4067 1454 or me 40671627
for approx. 1 to 2 hours. Thanks Margared




Curtis Pitt MP Member for Mulgrave
Working group to address Babinda Medical Services

i am pleased to sdvizge that the medical model for Babirdda s moving ahead and | have been working
closely with Cairns and Hinteriand Health Service CED, Julie Harlley-Jones, o ensurs that the visws of
the comnunity have been fully taken inlo considersBon.

As an inlern messure, Dr Andrew CHft = locum who has previcusly worked in Bebinda, has
commenced work and will remain unlll Cheistmes, receiving additional support from doctors from the
Innisfell Hospital, This will ensuse thet there is adeguate medicsl cover for the comymunity while the new
medical podel is progressed and will alee allow for cantinuity of cars.

Adthough Br Brian Merde has finally cessed practising, the surgeny will not close. The Siate Government
has given s commitnent to fesse the surgery for the next three monthe while an independent vaeluaticn
of the privale GP practics s undertaken.

The communily has indicsted its desire that Cusengland Heslth tekes indo sonsideration the long and
dedicated confribuiion by Dr Wlerlo when asriving at s offer.

Fechdiing iz now wundlerway for three fulltime doclors with asdverlisemenis placed for a Medical
Superintendent and for two Medies! Officers, s with ihe fight of privale gractice.

The Babinds community has been formally inviled fo provide 2 representative to 2it on the recrultrsent
pans! for the three new Babinds doctors.

i know this iz an impeoriant issus for regidents and | will condinue o work with Queensland Health,
sommunity represeniatives anvd the Far bordh Quesnsiand Fursl Division of General Practice until the
ricdel has besn implemeanted.

Meals on Wheels

i recenlly joined the Honourable #ﬁmﬁﬁ%ﬂma Palagzezuk, Minister for Dissbility Services and
Blulieutbural Affairs to celebrals the 257 yegr of Babinde hleals on Wheels sarvics fo the compumity.

Congrajulations fo ol past and present voluniesrs. This hardworking group oot ondy delivers the meals
provided by Babinda Hospital, they siso provide a poind of socin! condact for their reciplants.

i vou would ke o voluntesr some e st Babinds Mesls on Wheels, contast Tlargarst Bayne on 40687
4827

Drink and drive, your and idiot!!!
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Babinda Early Learning

We are offering:

*Care for children ranging between the ages of 6

weeks and 5 years as well as Before and After

School Care and Vacation care from 6 to 12 year

olds.

*Trialling a Kindergarten & Preschool Curriculum

*Hours of operation = 7:00am—=6:30pm

*For all inquiries and bookings please call our

friendly staff on 4067 2122 -

Phone 0409 576 ?96'
or 4067 2396

BAEBINDA NOW HAS A

DRIVING
AaTs SCHOOL.
WETeAcH ACCREDTITATION AND TRAINING SERVICES
1 STOP DRIVING SCHOOL
LEARNER DRIVER COURSES

CLASS: C (car) theory and practical
HR (truck) theory and practical

72 Munro Street, Babinda
Phone: 4067 1019




Babinda Community Bank® Branch

MISSION STATEMENT: “Enhancing the Community”

Friday 4 December is the Babinda Community Bank® Branch’s Christmas in Babinda night. Our branch
will again be investing $1500 for the major prizes. Last year’s street party was a huge success with more
than 2000 people enjoying the food, entertainment and community spirit. VWe believe this year will be even
better.

The Babinda Community Bank® Branch held a very successful combined Annual General Meeting and
Sponsorship Night on 30 October. Community members from Babinda School and Meals on Wheels
spoke of the difference that our investments have made to the recipients. Other organisations sent letters
and certificates of appreciation. All members of the Board who stood down by rotation or had been ap-
pointed during the year were re-elected.

Share holders please note, you must complete a change of address form if the address on your share
certificate is not the one to which you want correspondence sent. This includes post office boxes. The
relevant forms are available from www.afsbendigo.com.au / Share Registry/Forms and Guides or from our
Bank staff.

Also, your dividend cheques, mailed to you in December 2008, need to be presented before the end of
the year or they will have to be lodged with the Public Trustee. You must then retrieve the money from
there. Thirty cheques have not yet been presented.

Business people interested in taking advantage of the government's 50% investment Allowance (please
see advert below in regards to our equipment finance) or Farm Management Deposits can contact Greg
Miller, Business Banking Manager, as time is running out. Greg can be reached by phoning 4061 1231 or
0429 422 077.

The governments 50% investment allowance is due to end in December

) Bendigo
Bank

iC ‘ . Z LEmae
Secure a great deal on equipment  business

finance. And an even better rate. '

When you arrange equipment finance for your business and cost effective way, whether you're just starting out

through Bendigo Bank, you receive more than just a or looking to grow.

finance solution. So if you need new cars, commercial vehicles, earth

You receive specialist advice on which type of finance moving machinery, computers or manufacturing

is best suited to your business, prompt flexible service equipment working for your business today, talk to your

and great rates. local Bendigo Business Bankern

And best of all, you receive all this from a business With a choice of lease, asset purchase and chattel

banking specialist that really has your best interests mortgage there is a great deal on equipment finance

in mind. available for your business. To find out more call into

Babinda Community Bank® Branch or phone Greg
Miller, Business Banking Manager on 4061 1231 or
0429 422 077.

Because for Bendigo Business Bankers it's about more
than just securing your finance — it's about helping you
build the best business you can in the most efficient

Subject to Bendigo Bank’s normal fending criteria. Terms and congditions and fees and charges apply. Bendigo and Adelaide Bank
Limited, The Bendigo Centre, Bendigo, VIC 3550. ABN 14 088 049 178. AFSL 237879, (826504 {11/08)

Start. Run. Grow. Finance.  Babinda Community Bank® Branch




BABINDA LTONS CLUB - SERVING THEIR COMMUNITY

The Lions Club of Babinda is well known for the work done and service provided to support
the local community, and at their Dinner meeting last month they were congratulated by

Lions District Governor John Muller for their continued efforts in "Making a Difference" for
their local residents.

"You are to be commended for the many hours of hard work and the range of projects and
activities you do to support local community initiatives, and for the high profile you portray of
Lions in the Babinda area" said District Governor John. "Lions are a group of community
minded men and women bonded by a common thread of providing quality of service - a
dedicated and committed group who can be relied upon to give freely of their time, labour
and expertise to make their communities a better place in which to live - and the Babinda
Lions are a shining example of this" Governor John said.

The Babinda Lions Club with a current membership of 22 was chartered on °# August 1971. The
Charter President Lion Eddie Accatino, now well into his eighties, remains a committed member
of the club, and how pleasing it was to see him standing beside new 24 year old President Matt
Harding during the dinner. "The leadership of the club is in safe hands, with an energetic and
enthusiastic young President who will take the club forward to meet new challenges and
continue the excellent work of Babinda Lions" District Governor John said.

Babinda Lions also took the opportunity to make a donation to Carl "Curly" Lauridsen to

enable him continue his support to the Babinda Community through the conduct of his project
"Curley's Camp," which has been supporting the youth of the area for over 40 years.

Lions Clubs International was formed in Chicago, USA in 1917, and to-day is the largest Ser-
vice Club organisation in the world with 1,322,683 members in 45,923 clubs in 205 countries
around the world. The Lions Motto is "WE SERVE", and this is truly evident in times of
emergency e.g. floods, cyclone etc, when Lions members are at the forefront in providing
assistance and leadership to their communities.

Anyone interested in knowing more about Lions and wishing to join the Babinda Lions Club
should Club Secretary Frank Gatti - Ph 4067 6197

It’s Too Hot Anyway!
Leaving a child under 12 unsupervised, in a car, or at home alone, is now a criminal
Offence! If convicted, the parent or carer could face a 3 year jail term.

Christmas is fast approaching!

Time to pamper your friends and family with a gift
from The Body Shop At Home

Christmas Catalogue available now!

Your local consultant Natalie

40672570 - 0408767535




Info Centre Illuminations

Congratulations Babinda ! How good was the news that our special town has been acknowledged by the Campervan
and Motorhome Club of Australia as a RV friendly town. At present, it is the only town in the Far North to be
recognized in this way. Our council camping grounds, parking spaces for big rigs and the friendly service from our
retailers have all contributed to make Babinda an ideal stopover for our visitors. Here at the center we regularly hear
those positive comments and are delighted that Babinda has now been “formally” recognized.

Our newest venture is another great tourism venture — Mulgrave River Cruises Business operators Sean Arnold and
Mark Bowe have been offering their services free of charge for some time now. This, of course will change in the
near future. The feedback from those who have made the most of this very generous offer has been as one would
expect — fantastic ! Information regarding Mulgrave River Cruises and of course, Babinda Kayak Hire is available
from our center.

Christmas often means lots of visitors. Be prepared for those youngsters who inevitably cry “ boredom “ during

school holidays ! Call in to see what our local area has to offer. Our volunteers have expert knowledge at their
fingertips and are able to suggest many safe and exciting activities suitable for both adults and children.

Happy Trails and Expeditions

FREE Well Women’s Clinic — Babinda Hospital — Tuesday 7th December 2009

Service includes Pap Smears, Sexual Health Screening, Breast Awareness, also info on Contraception,
Continence, Menopause, Lifestyle Issues, Domestic Violence, etc. All services are provided by a specially
trained Qld Health Nurse.

Those women who have already commencedthe Gardasil (HPV) vaccines are eligible to complete
the course before 31" December 2009 at these clinics

For appointments phone 4067 8200

SHARON'S CLEANING SERVICES

¢ Ceilings

e Walls

¢ General House Cleaning
¢ Odd Jobs

o Car Cleaning

¢ Rubbish Removal

e Lawn Mowing

o Whipper Snipping

e Water pressure Cleaning (Driveways, pathways, etc)

BRAMSTON BEACH ELECTRICAL

PHONE: SHAW & SHARON ELLIOTT 2 A

4067 2541 Or 0428 346 235 'BRAMSTON BEACH Carmichael
: fntal Licenced Electrical
™~ &SR!WINN{ Q;.D"43?1v Cantractor No: 66533
%\ :931*357313 {07) 4067 4101 Domestic Installation & Repairs
2 e ABN: 67103917574 Fax: (07) 4067 4131 Safety Switch Installation

=74 george_rhonda@bigpondicom  Appliance Safety Tag & Testing
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Russell Landcare and Catchment Group

Russell Landcare &
Catchment Group

We had a small turnout to our planting on the 18th October for National Water Week along Lower
Babinda Creek. Since our group couldn’t get all the planting and mulching done in time (we needed
to stop for some well-earned refreshments and a chat!), it was later finished by the Conservation
Volunteers. Thanks so much to those who came and helped, including some new faces which is
great to see.

New faces are also welcome to come along to our Annual General Meeting on Thursday
November 26 at 7pm in the Spirit of Babinda Hall. The current committee has worked very well
this year and we have been discussing ways to run our group so that the burden of office does not
sit too heavily on individuals, for like all community volunteer groups, we struggle at times to fit
everything in and to attract new members.

We have some great ideas to make the volunteer side of RLCG much easier and | will detail these
at the AGM for those interested in contributing but who are time-poor. Come along and see if you
can help out or just provide a voting audience for a new committee! We can’t function without a
quorum (minimum number of members at the meeting). You will also hear about the wonderful
work that is going on around the catchment at our yearly review of activities, and as usual,
complimentary refreshments will be served.

RLCG Annual General Meeting — Thursday November 26, 7:00 pm
Venue: Spirit of Babinda Hall behind the Babinda Taskforce office

Agenda:

o Yearly Review of Activities

e Election of Office Bearers

¢ Receiving the statement of income and expenditure, assets, liabilities and
mortgages, charges and securities affecting the property of the association for the
last financial year.

¢ Receiving the auditor’s report on the financial affairs of the association for the last
financial year

¢ Presenting the audited statement to the meeting for adoption

If you would like to nominate for a position on the executive, please contact me for a nomination
form or pop in to see Melanie at our Munro St Office. Nominations will also be taken from the floor
on the night for all positions. Proxy forms are available on request.

We welcome any enquiries via email to russell.landcare@gmail.com or pop in for information on
the group, funding opportunities and assistance with natural resource management issues in the
Russell Catchment. Email: melaniem@terrain.org.au; Phone: 4067 2515; Mobile: 0419 771 629

As this is our last update before the AGM, | would like to thank our current executive for their work
this year, we can all be very proud of our work around the catchment; | regularly hear great
comments from the community about it. A special thankyou to all our members, community
partners, government agencies, local businesses and school groups who have supported our
meetings, plantings and the establishment and maintenance of projects. We are extremely
fortunate that we have a fantastic coordinator, Melanie McDonald from Terrain NRM, who
oversees our activities and accounts for us; it makes a huge difference and we could not achieve
anywhere near as much without this assistance; thankyou Mel!

Michele Dale
Secretary, Russell Catchment and Landcare Group Inc.




Afier a well earned break our students have begun and are currently working very hard on their “Transport
Unit”. The school will be travelling on the Tilt train to Innisfail and then on the Australian Sugar Museum to look
at the processes and transport systems involved in sugar production. Our students are very much looking forward
fo the excursion. We have had a very busy start to Term 4 with our students participating in Instrumental Music
Camps, High School Transition days, Swimming, Leadership programs at Daradgee and an upcoming trip to
Cairns to a Japanese Restaurant for LOTE. Thank you to our staff and parents who have assisted us with trans-

port when required.

Our Prep orientation days are being held on three consecutive Mondays, 9", 16" & 23" November. Please con-

tact the school for times and any further information.

Bellenden Ker is currently taking enrolments for 2010. If you would like your child/children to learn in a safe and
supportive environment, or would just like to come and have a look at our wonderful school, please feel firee to con-
tact us here at the school or drop in between 9.00am to 3.00pm. We are located on Harvey Creek Road Bellenden
Ker. For any further information/inquiries on what our school has to offer we can be contacted on 40 675292 or
0428775293. Please note, a school prospectus is available upon request.

Regards
Peter Begemann
Principal

BELLENDEN KER STATE SCHOOL

SHROUGH FULFILMENT WORy

Recycle

Bramston Beach

Café &
is back on track

Please come down for good Coffee,

&

good food, & good times.

New Trading Hours
Monday-Thursday 9am - 6pm
Friday 9am - 8pm
Saturday 8am - 7pm
Sunday 8am - 6pm

Ph: 4067 - 4129

Babinda Hardware

vyour KEY HARDWARE STORE

Open 7 days a week
8am to 12 pm Saturday
N 9am to 12pm Sunday
A ]
ALL YOUR HARDWARE &
PLUMBING NEEDS

PHONE 40671436 FAX 40671460

Price Road

Bartle Frere

Qld 4871

Phone: (07) 40 676 240
Email-dmorr46@eq.edu.au

EVERY TUESDAY
3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th
November

9am to 12 noon

Full day December 1st
9am-3pm

Offering:
Fine and Gross motor skills
Fun learning environment
Focussed literacy and numeracy
Dress-Ups, Painting, stories and more....
Children to bring morning tea.

Family Day Group every Tuesday 9-11am




BABINDA LIONS HARVEST FESTIVAL

Notice of Annual General Meeting

Date: Monday, December 7%

Time: 7.00pm

Where: Spirit of Babinda Hall, Munro St, Babinda

All members of the wider Babinda community are welcome! This is your chance to get involved in run-
ning the 2010 Babinda Harvest Festival.

Also...

The 2009 Harvest Festival committee has been successful in receiving a grant to develop the festival in
2010. One of the purposes of the grant is to contract a Fundraising Coordinator for six months (approx
one day per week) from early 2010 until the festival at the end of May, 2010.
Activities include:

Raising cash and inkind sponsorship to develop a stable base for the festival into the future.

Liaison with the Harvest Queen Coordinator to coordinate fundraising activities and assist Harvest
Princess entrants with fundraising ideas.

Coordinate advertising and promotions

If you are interested in this position, or to nominate anyone for the new committee, please contact Secre-
tary, Fiona George, on fionavanilla@hotmail.com or phone 0488 702 203 for more information.

November is the start of the Cyclone Season
If you need help during this period, please register your name with the Disaster Recovery Register or
phone 1800 070 444.

“The Good Old Days”
Take a turkey hen (not laying) give her a teaspoon of brandy and set her on 25 eggs.
She will bring them out and set on another lot if required! .......... Fair Dinkum!

at the YMCA
BabindaPool

starting 7th November

SATURDAYS 9:30 - 10:30 am

Edge Away
Casual visit (adul®) $10 ABN 72757 904 356
Casual visit (concession) $9 7
Ten visit pass (adult) $90
Ten visit pass (concession) $80

Fora range of Pro#cssiona[

Earthmoving Services 4

Phone Mark on
0409 772 851

for more information phone Kath 0438 163 691
or Babinda Pool 4067 1211
or email kathsaqua@yahoo.com

YMCA
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Babinda Kindy
Children at the Babinda Community Kindergarten have
had a fun filled Term 4 so far. We have been enjoying
“wet” days with lots of water and sprinkler activities to
keep cool. We recently had a visit from the Auxillary Fire
Services to talk to children about fire safety- we even got
to look inside the fire engine and have a turn of spraying
water from the fire hose.

Over the last few weeks we have had a tent set up inside
and have had fun participating in all sorts of “camping”
activities. Last week, we celebrated Halloween with a
spooky fun day — scary stories, snakes and jelly, jacko-
lanterns, dressing up, coloured hair etc.

Babinda Community Kindergarten is currently in the proc-
ess of finializing enrolments for 2010. We still have a
couple of vacancies for children born between 1% July 2005
to 30™ June 2006 — so, if your child’s name is not already
on our waiting list and you would like a placement for your
child, please ring the Kindergarten on 40671294 as soon as
possible.

Secret Cook

Although cooked in a loaf tin, this load is as moist
as if cooked in the popular nut roll tin. The secret is in alu-
minium-foil covering before baking:

% Ib. Dates

1 Egg

1 Cup Boiling Water

11/2 cups self-raising

40z. Butter or substitute

1 Cup Plain Flour

1 Cup Sugar

Y% Cup Of Chopped Walnuts

15 Teaspoon Salt

Chop Dates roughly, add to boiling water, boil for 3 min-
utes. Stir in butter, sugar, and salt. Blend until butter just
melts. When cold, stir in sifted flours alternately with
beaten egg. Stir in nuts. Put in greased 23 by 12cm loaf tin.
Cover with foil allow for expansion; Press foil firmly round
rim of tin to seal completely. Pierce top of foil once with
skewer. Bake in mod. Slow oven 1 to 1 % hrs. Remove foil,
bake for further 10min.

God Bless the Cassowary—our rainforest gardener. Cassowaries are large
flightless birds nearly 2 metres tall. They are considered and important spe-
cies for the survival of the rainforest. Cassowaries are known to disperse the
seed of at least 150 rainforest plants. The Quandong and the Cassowary Plum
are so big only this bird is big enough to swallow it whole. Once swallowed
the seed passes through unharmed and is ready to germinate. Seeds are often
collected from their scats for vegetation projects as they are more likely to
germinate. The rainforest surrounding our area here in Babinda is home to
the Cassowary and should you sight a bird, it will be for you an uplifting ex-

A huge pat on the back must be
bestowed on the organisers of
Babinda’s very own Girls Night
In, held at Babinda QCWA Hall.
A huge $752 made for research
into Breast Cancer. Congratula-
tions girls...............

perience.
NORTHERN R"ta's SCh
TROPICALS QLD St Oor
Wholesale Production Nursery
Specializing in Tropicals Enrolments Welcome

“Resort Owners, Landscapers & General
Public most welcome’

Open Mon—Fri 8am—s5pm

Phone Sharon County 40671467

7-13 Church St
Babinda

Clumping Heliconias, Gingers, Crotons, Hawatian Hibiscus,
Cordylines, Frangipani, Bird of Paradise, Raphis, Costus,
Cannas etc...
Howard Kennedy Drive just north from TGT
Mob: 0400 140 850

~ Bural Harihorare:

Pouset Taols & Accessories. General Hardhrare & Campiny Gear:
Lome in and see our friendly staff for all'of your Agrlcultural Hardware:

Rannr: Makerials: ‘and: Rural needs_

Doy = Gat Food

.,.Faiﬁlf&an,qqssnﬁes 'l’lumlii!l!l—‘:& 'lrrigg;:f_iqn

[Kénnedy Drive; Babinda

“Stockfesd & Animal Health ‘Gardeniny Products




Ckrw & Kaﬁme Hmtage
. { Praprwfam)

Servmg C’a;ms Gom‘anmie, Babinda & Surrounding Districts
Local, Interstate, Overseas % Funeral & Cremation Services

Ph 4056 1627 24 hours Fax 4056 3389 | 1
it : Email: info@b bradyfumrai&mm au
C‘m Shﬁppard St & Bell Lane, Gm‘d&nvam ;

me:z{_ @zg;zsjwtf Szrmrjé ‘

TAKING CHRISTMAS FLOWER § HAMPER ORDERS NOW!

ACCREDITATION
AND TRAINING
SERVICES

AATS

WITH PRIDE
WE TEACH

REGULAR COURSES
AVAILABLE IN:-
30215QLD Safety Induction; Construction

Industry (This short course is recognised under the
AQTF)
LOADSHIFTING: Backhoe, Dozer,
Excavator, Forklift, Front End Loader,
Grader, Roller, Skid Steer, Tractor.
CONSTRUCTION: Rigger (Basic,
Intermediate, Advanced), Scaffolding Basic,
Intermediate, Advanced,
Elevated Work Platform
CRANES Overhead Gantry, Vehicle Loading,
Slew, Non Slew
We also offer combined (nested) courses: e.g.
(Dogger/Rigger; Backhoe/Excavator). These
courses only run with sufficient numbers

TRAFFIC CONTROLLER

(This is a Main Roads Accredited Course)
FRONTLINE MANAGEMENT

Certificate IV Level

HORTICULTURE: Certificate IT Level

For course information please call:
Cairns TAFE: 4042 2588
Innisfail TAFE: 4043 8612
Tully TAFE: 4068 2756

DRIVER TRAINING - Learner theory and
practical
HR (TRUCK): Learner theory and practical

Accreditation And Training Services
72 Munro Street BABINDA Qld 4861

Phone: (07) 40671019 Mobile: 0409722961
aatstraining@bigpond.com

Lots of new stock arriving almost weekly now for Christ-
mas!

We have some great Christmas gift ideas for you this
year...plenty to choose from in the gift gallery with
wrapping available also.

TELEFLORA service is available to send Christmas flow-
ers to loved ones around Australia & overseas.

CHRISTMAS TRADING HOURS: Monday 21+t to Thursday 24th
December 8am til late. 25t — 28th CLOSED.

Monday 29t — Thursday 31t normal hours &
Friday 1t til Sunday 34 Jan CLOSED

Remember the photo we put in the October issue, of the
Babinda Band of the 1920 with bandmaster H. Webber?
There are copies of this photo in collections of old photos that
some people still have here in Babinda, where underneath the
photo is a list of names of the entire BAND!!

Please have a look ........ see if you have the list of names.

QUIT Cigarettes in 60 Minutes
Guaranteed!

iQuitdLife

www.iquit4life.com

Sara Dobson

Ph: 0437 774 250




Resident Evacuation and Recovery Register.
With the annual cyclone season on the way, Council in-
vites residents of this region who are elderly, infirm or
disabled and who have no transport or family/funds in

the area, to sign on to Resident Evacuation and Recov-
ery Register.
Contact Councils management unit on 1800 070 444 or
Prov iding eXPﬁﬁise in all Holy Cross Anglican Church will be having their
}egal matters includiﬂg* Christmas Holy Communion celebration on Sunday
; : + )
. Enduring Powers of Attorney 2'0 December 2009 at 10§m. It will be followed by a
. Wills light luncheon. Everyone is welcome to
. Conveyancing come and celebrate Christ’s Mass with
™ Family Law us.
. Personal Injury ) Please bring a plate to share.
Now open in Babinda
at the Babinda Taskforce Offices = , —— —
Phone 40312688 IR Gough B.V.SC
www.marinomoller.com.au S . o ..{_ G. M. Lcur /C!S?n B.V.Sc
D.J. Strazzeri B.V.SC
84 Mourilyan Rd 28 Bryant St
A , PO Box 1052 Tully QLD 4854
f Innisfail QLD 4860  www.tuliyvet.com.au
T R AéfSU\'Qe Ph: (07) 4061 2900 (07) 4068 1726
Fax: {07) 4061 4147 [07) 4068 2943
BABINDA SPAR SUPERMARKET PROUDLY OFFERS: E-mai: inve’r@znef netau  invet2@znetnet.au
3 AFULLRANGE OF FRESH FRUIT & VEGETABLES -
3 AGOURMET SERVICE DELICATESSEN Vet Surgery
2 FRESHHOT B.B.Q CHICKENS Now at 101 Munro St Babinda
a ANEXTENSIVE GROCERY RANGE FOR YOUR WEEKLY REQUIREMENTS Wednesday s
9 ATMFACILITIES Ipm- 4pm
9 HOMEDELIVERIES (Please Phone Innisfail Surgery)
2 FRIENDLY SERVICE “ALWAYS" (07) 4061 2900
LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED SERVING THE BABINDA COMMUMITY
PH: 40671155 FAX: 40671404

|ENJ2|

L A : Ricky & Joeleen Balbi
Balbi's AutoQ Electrical Clean Up With ENJO
Servicing Garradunga to Gordonvale .« aex
For all your on farm auto electrical w Save fime
and air conditioning needs w Save wotar
Now stockists of GME and Uniden o o .
Communications ‘oj# Help sove the envirenment

Latest Carmen scan tool available
to diagnose your cars on board computer faults

15 Eastwood Street Tel: 07 4067 1300  To find out mors about the ENIO range s

Babinda Qld 4871 Fax: 074067 1344 your nev lood conauliont Heather ﬁwiw '
ABN: 78 406 788 185 Mobile:0438 770 537 . on 4067 2630 or 0447 776 038,
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Babinda District Community Association Inc
Presidents Report 2008/2009
Debra Quabba

It is with great pleasure that I present my report on what is the 10" Anniversary of the establishment of
this organisation. It only seems like yesterday that the community came together as one and decided to
fight for the very existence of our wonderful community, and as a result of many years of hard work we
now boast what is essentially the only working Rural Transaction Centre in Australia that includes a Cen-
trelink Agency, Queensland Rail Ticketing Agency, a community meeting place, computer training and
internet access, visiting solicitor, Cairns Regional Council representative, Cr Gregory and more recently
Curtis Pitt MP and much, much more and still remains unfunded in terms of wages and assistance with
electricity and telephone. We are proudly continuing to print a monthly newsletter and a yearly local
Telephone Book. We continue to lobby for support from all levels of Government on a range of issues
from Street litter to provision of health services for our community and I can say that sometimes we have
been unsuccessful in our bid for assistance, but we have always put up the good fight and will continue to
do so, given the opportunity.

We continue strong relationships with our lessee’s, which include Marino Moller Lawyers, Bendigo
Community Bank, terrain Natural Resource Management and Stella Florist and Gift Gallery. We also
have continued bookings for our Spirit of Babinda Hall from groups and organisations which include
Healthier Great Green Way, Eyedentity, Mamu, Tai Chi, Powerlink, Red Cross, Liberal National Party,
and Youth Justice Conferencing. Community groups who meet in the fall free of charge include Babinda
Pensioners and Superannuates League, Cootharinga, Farming for the Future, Russell Landcare and
Catchment Group, Meals on Wheels, Abbeyfield, Deb Ball Committee and dancing lessons to name a
few. We have also held community meetings and events in the hall including Munro St/Bruce Highway
meeting, Seniors Expo, and Community Health Services Meeting.

In November last year an executive committee meeting decided to purchase 10 new computers for the
computer room which are used as not only as an internet café but a training facility. Unfortunately we
will be losing our classes in January due to lack of ongoing funding, but hopefully we will be able to at-
tract a new service provider and continue education in our community.

We have received Q150 Grant Funding to record Oral Histories of significant weather events and we
have decided to limit these experiences to the 1918, 1956 (Agnes), 1986 (Winifred) and 2006 (Larry) cy-
clone experiences. The project was to have been taken up by the school but staffing arrangements
changed and time got away from them so we have decided to go ahead with the project ourselves and to
set up a Babinda specific Website to upload our interviews and to give a broader based insight into what
it is that has shaped our community in terms of the weather.

We have also received a Powerlink Grant which was to have been completed by the end of September
but our tradesman has been a little on the busy side so it is in the process of being completed as we
speak. The grant was to place a water proof cover of the Disabled Access to the Spirit of Babinda Hall.

We had an application to the Department of Communities for a senior’s event but we were unsuccessful.
However in March this year we put together a Seniors Expo where groups and organisations showcased
their products and services to the seniors in our community. The function was unfortunately not well at-
tended but the morning was a complete success for those that did attend.

We had also received funding the previous year to undertake an Under 5°s event from Mission Australia
which we had considered returning due to lack of volunteers. This event was also sadly under attended
but was a fabulous success for our community. A bus was hired to bring community members from Yar-
rabah and although we had a date clash those that came had a great morning.

Continued next page
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Continued

This years Tidy Towns entry resulted in a win for our community being awarded the Regions Tidiest
Town. We have been quite successful with our entries over the years, which, proves a very high level of
community spirit, awareness of the environment, and a commitment to the future of our area.

It continues to amaze me that our 2 staff who are paid a total of 35 hours per week and 3 volunteers can
achieve the volume of work that is achieved out of this office. Their dedication and commitment to not
only the organisation but the community is a credit to them and I thank them for their many hours of hard
work over the last twelve months.

T would also like to take this opportunity to thank the executive committee who are extremely supportive
of me and the never ending trail of ideas and projects that I embark upon daily and weekly. So a huge
thankyou must go to them.

No organisation that undertakes the level of community work that the Taskforce does would be able to do
this without the support of outside assistance. This support for us comes in the shape of Cr Gregory. Cr
Gregory has and is the person that I turn to for advice and knowledge about a range of subjects. His
commitment not only to me, but the Taskforce and our community is unquestionably of the highest level
and I am extremely grateful for everything he does. Without his guidance and support we certainly would
not be able to achieve the many things that we do. Thank you, Paul.

The future of the organisation is unfortunately unstable due to ongoing financial commitments but it is
without doubt we have become an essential part of our community and it would be reprehensible to allow
financial constraints to be our undoing.

On that note I would like to congratulate the new committee on their election and I hope that your
experiences in the community will give you great satisfaction and pleasure.

Thankyou
L _ ‘ - —
H IBABINDA MEAT MART P/L
U S.E.S Phone [ N Tootie &, Wendy Nuciford
i | S o —— 66 Munro St BABINDA
ﬂ Number C A % SPECIALISTS IN SUPPLYING|
I 132500 | & * QUALITY MEATS
[ —_—— | ’ : FRIENDLY SERVICE*
U AFFORDABLE PRICES
Phone:40671514
BABINDA GOLF CLUB
GOLF NEWS

We are holding our A.G.M on Saturday 21st November 2009 at 11 am at the Golf Club- house.
Everybody Welcome

The Competition for the Boulders trophy is on Sunday 15th November starting at 12 o’clock, A three ball
Ambrose. Open to everyone, golfers, hackers and Non- Golfers. Prize for the Best dressed team, A Sau-
sage sizzle to give you energy.

Come and have Lots of Fun. $15 per Player.

Peter Wards Commemoration Day Competition is to be held on Sunday 29th November == A Three Ball
Ambrose. Open to everyone.
For further details ring Harry Anning == 40 671202

Sharon Elliott
Babinda Golf Club
Publicity Officer
4067 2541
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Babinda Community Bank

“Christmas in Babinda”
FRIDAY 4" DECEMBER
From &pm.
$1,000 bank account from Babinda Community Bank will be up for grabs.
All you have to do is look for the boxes in participating shops to put a ticket in and be present on the night to claim if your ticket
is drawn out.
There will be many prizes drawn as well from the
“Shop to Win” promotion.
Live band, food, entertainment & a visit from Santa!
DECORATE YOUR HOUSE & WIN!

As part of the celebrations the best decorated residential premises will be announced. Every one has a chance as the winner will
be randomly drawn from the best 10 judged.
Fill out the application below and drop it into Stella Florist, Bendigo Bank or Roddo’s.

Address of house to be judged.............cooovveiinn.
Phone NO....couirii i e
Please leave this form at Stella’s, Roddo’s News or Bendigo Community Bank

Artsy Crafty

This month we welcome our new member, Zola Crossley. The craft she brings to our store is the Raggedy Ann doll.
They are all exquisite works of art. One would make a much cherished Christmas gift for a little girl. There are
three on display in our shop window. Our Arts and Crafts people are busy filling the store with new and exciting
things for Christmas. There are decorated Food Covers to keep food free from insects at a BBQ, party or Christmas
lunch. We have a new selection of Home made Jams for those hard to buy for family members. One table has been
dedicated to all things Christmas. There are Christmas cards, Baby Bibs, Wine Bottle Carriers, and many decora-
tions for the home and tree. As well we have new Floral arrangements, Wooden earring stand, Baby Patchwork
Quilts and much much more. We have Gift Vouchers as well as doing Lay-by’s.

Don’t forget our four day SALE, starting Friday 13™ to Mon the 16™ of November. The more money you spend the
more chances you have of winning the $25 or $50 Gift Voucher. Take this opportunity to start whittling down your
Christmas list. See you there.

Watch out for your NEIGHBOURS!
As the cyclone season approaches we Crocodile Rock Slate & Ceramics
Babindaites should consider making a

quick visit to our neighbours who are Licensed T.iler now available
elderly or have a disability. for work in Babinda area.

Older people are less likely to read the
newspapers to find out what services are gig Eg Phone Wazza Adams on 40 672 547

available and more likely to wait in si-

lence for HELP. Babinda has a good

reputation to uphold for caring for each BABINDA PET SERVICES
other...... lets keep it! SERVICES AVAILABLE

: : ' @
Child Safety Restraints PET FEEDING - PET WALKING - PET GROOMING
The laws for Child Safety Restraints for || NAIL CLIPPING - MAIL PICK UP & HOLD - HOLIDAY CARE @
children travelling in vehicles have re- YOUR HOUSE - TICK & FLEA WASH/TREATMENT
cently changed. If this concerns you, PUPPY/DOG TRAINING

please call and get an information bro-
chure at the Taskforce . For information
about the requirements visit online

www.ambulance.gld.gov.au and follow

links under the Baby Capsule Hire Ser- ANY QUERIES PH: 0450 365 692
vice page. ASK BARBARA

OTHER SERVICES AVAILABLE
LOCAL PERSON, OVER 20yrs ANIMAL EXPERIENCE
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Babinda Lions Club Presenfs

Basket Cabaret
With the Band
“Four in a Groove”
(At the new Babinda RSL Memorial Hall, School Street).

Saturday 28 November 2009 from 7.30pm

The 2009 Harvest Festival Band
Back by Demand!

- #Demo with Attitude by Wangan Dancers

+Bring your own food or nibblies Babinda Lions Club

o Licenced Bar in the hall will be operating President: Matt. Harding (07) 4067 6416
Secretary: Frank Gatti (07) 4067 6197

: : 042 767 6198
+NOT licenced for BYO drinks Treasurer: Fred Lizzio (07) 4067 1438

+ Limited Tickets $20 at Babinda Pharmacy E-mail: fdgatti@bigpond.com

&
Centrelink

vy s wptives

Centrelink Agency
Babinda TaskForce Office 51 Munro Street

The service offers a direct link to the Centrelink Office by phone or fax.
If you need to fax your forms or speak to a Centrelink officer you can now do it FREE at the

Babinda TaskForce Office.

Question:
What is the most
musical bone?

Answer:
Trom - bone

20




Merry Christmas

The Perfect Christmas Gift

Pamper that Special Someone with the Gift of a
Wonderful Therapeutic Massage

We All Need to Feel Relaxed,
Pain Free and Rejuvenated
Suggestions - from “In Touch”
Massage & Beauty Cottage - Babinda

Gift Vouchers . . Gift Vouchers
Availabls Enjoy - The 60min ease - $50 Available

- The 75min de-stresser - $60
- The 90min total relaxer - $75
- The 90min Deluxe massage - $90 (includes facial rejuvenation)
- The 2 Hour Total mind, body & soul massage - $120

(includes a deluxe aromatherapy facial)

Phone Judi Van Dycke for an Appointment
Or to purchase your Xmas Vouchers
On 4067-2604 or 0400726245

Appointments - Weekdays, Evenings, and W/Ends

B.B.C. NEWS

Well it has been a very exciting month for the Babinda Bargain Centre. Clients from our Supported Ac-
commodation House in Cairns visited us recently. The Carers took time out to transport their Clients to
browse our Bargain Store and catch up with some of our volunteers at work.

The money raised through the Babinda Bargain Centre continues to assist Cootharinga to provide accom-
modation and support services throughout Townsville, Cairns, Mackay and regions in between.

Congratulations to Maisie Smith for putting together a wonderful selection of clothing for an impromptu
Fashion Parade held at the Stag Tavern on Melbourne Cup Day. Those hats sure did impress!

A quick mention to a few of our volunteers who have been in poor health, “We’re all thinking of you and
wish you well.” And to those who celebrated BIG birthdays, “our congratulations!” (You know who you
are!!)

Lastly, our HUGE end of year CENT SALE is coming up on the 5 December and will be held in the
“Spirit of Babinda” Hall. We welcome everyone to attend this great Fundraising Day and extend an invita-
tion to all both far and near. The afternoon will commence at 1:30pm, with a $3 entry fee which will in-
clude a tasty afternoon tea.

Special thanks to Babinda “Spar,” our local Supermarket, for donating a $100 Shopping Voucher. Tickets
for this Grand Prize are already on sale, just $1 each and will be drawn at our end of year cent sale on the
5™ December.

Have a Happy Day! See you all at the Babinda Bargain Centre!
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What’s Happening In Babinda

BABINDA TASKFORCE - MONTHLY MEETINGS - Third Thursday of the month. 9:30am at the

Taskforce Office.
Australian Pensioners & Superannuates League - 2" Thursday of the month at 9am at the Spirit of

Babinda Hall.
BABINDA ARTS & CRAFTS - 2nd Thursday every month - 7pm shop, bring a chair

BABINDA DISTRICT FISHING CLUB meetings are now held on the first Tuesday of the month at
7.30pm at the Club House - Phone 4067-1087

BABINDA BOWLS CLUB - Weekly Bowls dates and times - Tuesday 1pm - Wednesday 6pm -
Thursday, Saturday & Sunday 1pm - Brian Walker—40676764

BABINDA GOLF CLUB - Time of competitions - Wednesday - Chook Run 9 holes 2.45pm
Friday - Social Holes 3pm Saturday - 18 Hole Competition 1pm

BABINDA LIONS CLUB - 2nd & 4th Monday of the month a 7pm at the RSL Hall, School St

BABINDA STATE SCHOOL P & C MEETING - 4th Monday of the month 7.30pm at the school

BABINDA WOMEN’S GROUP - Hoy at Abbeyfield 1st Monday of the month 1.30pm

BARTLE FRERE STATE SCHOOL - Family Day Group Every Tuesday 9am—11am
All welcome (Contact Principle Danielle 4067-6240 for more information)
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE - 6 - 6.30PM - 1st Tuesday of the month at Roddo’s

CHILD HEALTH CLINIC - 2nd Wednesday of the month 10am Hospital
COOTHARINGA - HOY - 3rd Monday of every month 1.30pm to 4pm in the Spirit of Babinda Hall
FITNESS & MARTIAL ARTS - THURS 6pm to 7pm at the School Hall

FNQ WILDLIFE CARERS Harry Potyondy and Rae Heywood 228 Price Rd., Bartle Frere
Tel: 4067-6054 (after 4pm & W/ends) Mob: 0428699246 (7.30am to 4.00pm Mon to Fri)

HOSPITAL WELFARE - 3rd Friday Second Monthly - 3pm Stag Tavern

INFO CENTRE - First Friday of the month 9.30am at the Info Centre

KIDS CLUB - Grade 1 to Grade 7 - Wednesday 5pm to 7.30pm CWA Hall, Babinda.

PLAYGROUP - BABINDA BUMBLE BEES - meets every Mon. 9.30am - 1130am at St. Rita’s School,
Church St. Ring Julie on 4067-2397 for more information.

QCWA BABINDA- 2nd Saturday of the month meeting @ 9.30am Craft held after the meeting
4th Monday of the month - Hoy and Mini Cent Sale @ 1pm

QCWA DEERAL—2nd Wednesday of the month—09.00am Craft lessons (Teacher) - open to all.
Meeting 1.30pm—New members welcome.

RUSSELL LANDCARE & CATCHMENT GROUP - 4th Thursday of the month 7.00pm at the

Spirit of Babinda Hall.

SCHOOLIEZ CHURCH - Grade 8-12 Every Sunday 8.30am Tootie and Wendy’s 116 Munro St Phone:
40671568.

SOCIAL TOUCH FOOTBALL - Every Thursday night 7pm Bill Wakeham Park

STORYTIME - Babinda Library 3rd Wednesday every month

TAI CHI - Every Saturday at the Babinda Golf Club from 8.30am to 9.30am

Ring 4067-1762 for more information.

YOGA—Every Wednesday 5.30-7.00pm at the Spirit of Babinda Hall. All Welcome.
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